
FIELD INSPECTION REPORT 

 

Application ID:   SBL619239 
Applicant Name:  Kelly Management Group  
Project Name/Location: The Mad Hatter 
    10 East Ocean Avenue 
    Sea Bright, Monmouth County 
Date of Field Inspection: March 10, 2015 
Field Inspector:   Beth Williams, Tetra Tech 
 
 
Field Notes Summary: 
 
Ms. Beth Williams, Tetra Tech, visited the Mad Hatter establishment located at 10 East Ocean 
Avenue in Sea Bright, Monmouth County of March 10, 2015 to note general project site 
conditions and document such conditions with photographs.  Ms. Williams observed only the 
exterior of the existing Mad Hatter structure from sidewalks and public thoroughfares that 
surround the project site.  Ms. Williams did not access the interior of the existing structure 
during the field inspection.  Ms. Williams also took note of properties which surround the 
project site.  No recognized environmental conditions (RECs) were observed on the project site 
or surrounding properties.  The existing Mad Hatter establishment was closed at the time of the 
March 10, 2015 field inspection.  
 
Ms. Williams walked the project site and viewed surrounding properties from publicly 
accessible areas in an effort to identify large aboveground storage tanks (ASTs) within 1-mile of 
the project site.  Ms. Williams conducted a windshield reconnaissance by vehicle in an effort to 
identify large ASTs within 1-mile.  No large ASTs were identified during the field inspection.  In 
addition, Google Earth aerial imagery within 1-mile of the project site was reviewed.  No large 
ASTs were identified during the Google Earth aerial imagery review.    
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